

May 1, 2017

Dear Albuquerque volunteers,

It was a joy for us to be with you for the recent outreach activities in Albuquerque. We were so impressed with the spirit of harmony and attunement you all expressed, and the organized manner in which the various activities were planned and carried out. Needless to say, the tremendous response to the public lecture far exceeded all expectations!

Receive our heartfelt gratitude for the hospitality and helpfulness you expressed during our visit. What a wonderful divine friendship we all share as we strive with united hearts to seek and serve God.

Gurudeva is surely proud of each of you for your efforts to reach out and encourage other truth seekers who are receptive to his timeless, soul-liberating teachings. As you continue with your meditations, individually and as a group, centering your lives in God and serving this divine work with the wonderful spirit you do, we pray you may increasingly realize God's all-fulfilling love and joy.

God bless you always.

In divine friendship,

Brother Bhumananda

Tro. Blummande

Brahmachari Martin

Bo Maten